



Minutes of the Mohave Sportsman Club

Meeting of 9/11/2025

- I. OPEN THE MEETING AT 6PM
- II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
- III. CALL TO ORDER
- IV. OPEN CALL TO MEMBERS

Stan Snow states the flag should be at half mass due to Presidential Order. Volunteer hours are not being reported. Asking that we ask AZG&F for a computer to put up a kiosk. Vicki explained that Dave and Vicki have been working towards that and we will see what we can do.

Mitch Gerlinger would like to have a two gun match. It will take up a lot of the range. He would like to do this 2027. He would like to know what he needs to do to get the ball rolling. He was advised to put an event sheet together. Hoping for 175 people. Custom targets for the shoot.

Victor Perez as far as the calendar request form how long does it take to get it accepted. What is the process? Vicki states that he can send it to Fred, Farren and Vicki.

Victor asked about meetings for the RSO and was told he just needs to contact Fred and get it set up.

Victor states there are things getting damaged from the roof repair and the stuff needs to be moved out. He would like to have someone come out and help to organize. Jim states use best judgment what needs to be gotten rid of. Will move the good stuff to a better place.

The paint that was gotten needs to be taken back and exchanged for other paint. Victor states he will do this.

Victor states that if people aren't volunteering maybe we should have them pay a certain fee. Also on the LEO contracts we need to have a fee for them having their conex boxes on the range. Farren states the fee for non-volunteers tabled. Dave stated that most clubs you have to put in a certain amount of volunteer hours in order to get a life time membership. States if we do something like that it might solve our volunteer problem.

Victor also brought up about Volunteer RSO's when can we start using them since we are cutting hours of the paid RSO's then it would be good to start having some volunteers helping to watch the range.

- V. CLOSE CALL TO MEMBERS
- VI. OPEN BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
- VII. ROLL CALL

<u>Present</u>	<u>Absent</u>	
x		Fred Bunge, President
x		Farren Clark, Vice President
x		Vicki Holm, Treasurer
		, Secretary
		, Government Liaison
x		Craig Severance, Director at Large

x		Jim Merritt, Director at Large
		, Director at Large
QUORUM MET:	YES or No	

VIII. READING & APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

Previous minutes of	08/14/25	were read by	Vicki Holm	
Motion to Accept	Jim Merritt	Seconded	Farren Clark	Accepted
Notes:				

IX. TREASURER'S REPORT:

Vicki Holm		Read the Treasurer's Report		
Motion to Accept by:	Farren Clark	Seconded by:	Craig Severance	Accepted

X. REPORT OF OFFICERS:

RANGE REPORT: CRSO

XI. OLD BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

1) Target Stand – Four example targets made Tabled
2) Asphalt – Patch is in place
3) RSO meetings – Every six months

XII. NEW BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

1) Knights of Columbus – Would like to have 4 day passes. Vicki makes motion. Jim seconded and all agreed.
2) 1000 yard shoot – Would like to do Poker shoot first weekend of December. Mike Adams and Stan Snow will run the event. Gave the rules to Fred. States that all rules and regulations will be followed. Would like to have the approval. Jim Merritt approves and Craig Severance seconded. All board members agreed.
3) Area 2 Shoot- Linda states 44 spots left on the registration. Needing range officers and volunteers. Needing to sign into the volunteer form to get your shirt. States we got Golden Valley fire department to do the first aid. Explained the food truck set up and stated there is a shoot on Saturday at the 500 meter. Dave spoke about the flag and the signs on the corner of 66 and Shinarump. Russell can help with banners to get them put up. Linda asks if we need to have a meeting. Everyone says we are good.
4) Miscellaneous update – Farren states there is someone who is doing the engineered drawing. Looking into

getting this stuff together to get a grant put together.
--

5) Mitch Gerlinger – stated he is willing to be a director at large. Board accepts nomination.
--

XIII. CLOSE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Craig Severance		made a motion to adjourn the meeting		
Motion to Accept by:	Jim Merritt	Seconded by:	Farren Clark	Accepted

Meeting adjourned at:	7:15	pm
-----------------------	------	----